
 

   
 

EXCERPT 
 

CITY OF CORAL GABLES 
ARTS ADVISORY PANEL MEETING 
Wednesday, July 3, 2024, 9:00 A.M. 

Historical Resources & Cultural Arts Department 
Hybrid Meeting & Virtual vía Zoom 

 
 
LEGEND: A = Absent; P = Present; V = Virtual; E = Excused; * = New Member; ^= Resigned Member;  
- = No Meeting      + = Special Meeting 
 
STAFF: 
Anna Pernas, Historical Resources and Cultural Arts Director 
Catherine Cathers, Arts and Culture Specialist 
Yvelisse Bonilla, Administrative Assistant 
 
MEETING RECORD / MINUTES PREPARATION: Catherine Cathers, Arts & Culture Specialist, 
Historical Resources & Cultural Arts Department 
_____________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
The Arts Advisory Panel meeting was called to order by Chairperson Deupi at 9:02 AM. 
 

*** 
 
A. NEW BUSINESS: 
A.-1. AIPP WAIVER REQUEST: 719 BILTMORE WAY – CAVALIERI 
Jorge Evaristo, representing 719 Biltmore Way, approached the Panel with a request to waive the 
required Art in Public Places fee in lieu of commissioning and installing artwork at the project. Mr. 
Evaristo presented a proposal of artwork by artist Alberto Cavalieri. 

MEMBERS A S O N D J F M A M J J 
 23 23 23 23 23 24 24 24 24 24 24 24 
             
Nelson de León - E P A P - P P P P P P 
Eugenia Incer        - P P A A - E P P E P P 
Adler Guerrier - P P P P - P P P E P P 
Maggie Hernandez  - P E A A - P P A P P P 
Dr. Jacek Kolasiński – Vice Chair - P P A P - P P E P E P 
Dr. Jill Deupi* - Chair  E P P A - E P P P P P 
Manny Mato    - P E A P - A A A A A A 
Marijean Miyar - P P A A - P A P E E E 
Alexandra Perez*  P E P A - P P P P A P 
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The artwork, titled “Anemoscopic”, was described as an over 15-foot-high, galvanized steel 
sculpture resembling a knot, constructed of modular, welded parts, and anchored to a concrete base. 
The artwork is proposed for installation at the entrance of the building along Biltmore Way. 
 
The Panel expressed their appreciation of the developer responding to their previous comments and 
after a brief discussion, made the following motion. 
 

A motion was made by Ms. Hernandez, seconded by Mr. Kolasiński, to 
recommend approval of the waiver request of the 719 Biltmore Way 
development project to commission and install artwork by Alberto Cavalieri 
as presented. The motion passed unanimously by voice vote. 

 
*** 

Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
Catherine J. Cathers  
Arts & Culture Specialist  


